Lakemoor Hills Home Owner’s Association Meeting

“The Quiet Side of the River”

Minutes – September 15, 2015
President Dick Graf opened the meeting at 7:00 pm.
Welcoming Committee (Susan Bowman) --  Susan welcomed five new member families.
Secretary’s Report Minutes from May 19, 2015 - (John Haynes)  The minutes for the prior meeting, as posted to our website were read, motion was made to approve and seconded, minutes carried.
Treasurer’s Report (Bill Stoess) – Current balance of $ 5,229.63 and current number of paid members is 151, the highest of any year, at this time of year.    Motion was made to approve and seconded, treasurer’s report carried.

Social (Diane DeRopp)   Neighborhood Picnic May 23rd Memorial Day Weekend   Dianne thanked and personally named all those 23 individuals who helped with the picnic.  It was a huge success with the food, games, music and activities of all kinds with many more attending this year.

Fall Festival—Dianne announced that the Lake Hills Church was having another Trunk or Treat Fall Festival this October 25.  All neighbors are welcome.  Neighbors are encouraged to set up a “Trunk or Treat” tailgate display for the kids.  A cake-walk and bingo will also be attractions.

Neighborhood Clean-Up (Randy Kerns)  Randy reviewed the highly successful clean up project, which utilized the Knox County Sheriff’s Office work release program to clean up 25 sites of brush and cuttings along our streets.  This was a one-time program which took three days to complete.  Randy Kerns and Jim Gray were instrumental in helping administer this effort.  A hospitality committee kept the workers supplied with lunch and refreshments.  The brush collected was either mulched or “green burned” to make an environmentally conscious program.
Cell Tower Issue (Charlie Mulligan)  Charlie gave a summary of our neighborhood fight to prevent a cell tower from being erected on Blow Drive.  The chronology was as follows: At a Board Meeting, a committee was formed to review the sense of our community and our options.  After consulting with Sequoyah Hills (because of their successful fight of a cell tower) the committee met with an experience cell tower attorney and was given overall guidance.  A communications engineer was consulted to advise on technical arguments.  A LHHA general meeting was held with the attorney for the cell tower company as the guest speaker.  Neighbor attorney John King helped as consultant.  A cordial meeting was held with the prospective cell tower lessor, without any change in status.  The offer to file suit, pro bono, upon existing deed restrictions, was made by neighbor attorney John Weaver, and accepted.  Forrest Orr obtained anti-cell tower signs and distributed them.  Dick Graf, as former commissioner, consulted with MPC members about situation.  LHHA funded additional road signs.  A committee was formed to go door to door with information on how to write letters & send e-mails in opposition to the tower.  A retraction of the application by the cell tower company was made after their newly revised topographical plan was declared by the tower company as not meeting code.  This was seen by our neighborhood as a way for the tower company to withdraw without having to publicly admit defeat caused by the objection of a neighborhood.
LHRC  Lakemoor Hills Resource Council  (Bill Stoess)  Over $2,000 has been so far donated to the Council with the objective of the improvement of the neighborhood.  The first project will be the Circle Lake & Bluff Point parks, which will have 60% funding from a grant from Knox County – the balance from the Resource Council.  Theresa Pepin and Mary Cartwright are heading up this project.  A logo for the Council was developed, partially using the two-peak mountain design already in the LHHA logo.  Bill described the process for getting a project started through the Resource Council.  Contributions can be given in any of the following ways: Memorial, Recognition, B’day Gift, Bequest or Undirected. 
By-Law Changes  (David Gerkin)  David presented the proposed changes to the LHHA By-laws which add available positions to the Board of Directors.  This will allow greater participation by interested neighbors.  Voting on adoption will be taken at the next meeting.
Elections  (John Haynes)  The following Officers and Board Members were elected for this year:  President – Dick Graf; Vice-President – Kathy Proctor; Treasurer – Tom Ingram; Secretary – Barbara Houchin;  Directors – Charlie Mulligan, Clay Aalders, Gene Burr, Sharon Gerkin, Cindy Klassen, Jim Kincaid.  Up for election as Board Member at the next meeting, with expanded seats is Mike Parker.
Other 
Owl Walk - Clay Aalders announced this year’s event will be an Owl Walk – a 20 minute presentation and a walk on the Church track.  No date set, yet.

Christmas Decorations  Randy Kerns announced there would be more encouragement for neighbors to decorate with ribbons on street signs, mailboxes and benches.  There will be a potential common area and gathering point decorated with a Christmas Tree.  Montlake will be a potential special area for decorations.  All are encouraged to decorate their own homes. There will be another “Acknowledgement Award’ for three homes this year.
Kudzu  Randy Kerns  UT Extension will give a talk on how to control kudzu.  Date and time to be announced.

Alcoa Highway  Dick Graf  The highway project for our section of Alcoa Hwy is still planned to commence at the beginning of next year.  However, as always, this is dependent on state and federal funding coming available.

Alcoa Highway Speed Limit  There was a clarification the speed limit on Alcoa Highway is 50 MPH all through our section.  These are announced with the white speed limit signs.  The yellow signs announcing a lower speed are for recommended speeds only.  Also, police are ticketing motorists merging onto Alcoa from our Montlake acceleration lane, if other Alcoa motorists are made to slow down for our merging traffic.
Meeting adjourned  Next meeting will be Tuesday, November 17, 7:00.
